[bookmark: _GoBack]NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
Village of Nassau 
Proposed Local Law #2-2020


Pursuant to a resolution adopted by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nassau, the Village Board shall hold a Public Hearing on September 9, 2020 at 7:00 p.m., at the Village Hall of the Village of Nassau located at 40 Malden Street, Nassau, New York, to receive comments from the public on a proposed local law as follows:
	
A local law amending Section 120.56 of the Zoning Code to authorize and regulate the use of fire pits within the Village, and to ban the burning of brush and leaves.  
	
This local law would add a new subdivision C to Section 120-56 of the Zoning Code.  Subdivision A of that section prohibits dumps within the Village of Nassau, except as approved by the Board of Trustees.  Subdivision B prohibits any burning of garbage, trash or waste material of any kind in the Village, except as approved by the Board of Trustees.  The proposed local law would add a new Subdivision C allowing fire pits to be permitted for the purpose of burning untreated wood.  Such fire pits must be constructed with materials designed to contain burning materials; must be attended at all times; cannot exceed nine square feet in area and stand no higher than 30 inches; contain a screen cover to prevent cinders from escaping; and be located no closer than 15 feet to any structure or lot line.  The local law would amend the same section to prohibit the burning of brush and leaves.
	
A copy of the proposed local law may be reviewed at the Village Hall, during the Village Clerk’s regular business hours, or on the Village website at www.villageofnassau.org .  
	

				     				__________________
Dated:  August 25, 2020					Melissa Turner-Bulan
								Village of Nassau Clerk
